

Early Childhood and Elementary Football, 2018-2019

Dear Parents,

CIS is happy to continue our relationship with Total Soccer and Coach Peter Reijn for the 2018-2019 school year. Just as we do in the classroom, we prioritize high quality instruction and inclusive practices in our youth football program. Coach Peter and Total Soccer deliver internationally recognized, differentiated instruction to our EC and ES footballers. In this document you will find all pertinent information needed to play football here at CIS. We look forward to seeing you all on the pitch and on the sidelines!

Warm Regards,

Colin Crumpton

Director of Athletics and Activities



Overview Fall 2018

Primary Football League

Last season saw unprecedented growth in our Primary Football League participation and achievement. We were able to field two full U9 Boys teams in addition to an U11 Boys and U11 Girls team. Our U9 Boys "White" team were crowned Champion's Cup winners while our U9 Boys "Blue" team finished runners up in the Consolation Cup. Our U11 Boys team finished runners up in the Champion's Cup after a tightly contested final while our U11 Girls earned a spot in the semi-finals for the third year in row. We look forward to another successful PFL season!

• EC, K-2 Skills and Control

Total Soccer is excited to offer their Skills and Control program to our youngest footballers beginning this fall. For our elementary students that are either too young or not quite ready to compete in the Primary Football League, they will have the opportunity to hone their skills with Coach Peter and his team of highly qualified coaches. This program will follow the same model as the successful Skills and Control program launched last year.

Team Selection and Age Cutoffs

- All players born before March 1st, 2011 are eligible to participate in the first week of Primary Football League training at the U9 level regardless of grade.
 Please note that Coach Peter may determine that a player is best served by the Skills and Control program. This will be communicated to parents directly.
- Players born July 1st, 2007 or earlier will be unable to compete in the Primary Football League. Please communicate with Mr. Colin directly if your son or daughter fits this criteria but would still like to play football at CIS.
- Players born after March 1st, 2011 should plan to attend the Skills and Control program beginning the week of September 3rd.
- Coach Peter and his team of coaches will place all players in developmentally appropriate training groups and on teams that will maximize their technical development as well as their interest in the game.
- Team selection for the Primary Football League will be communicated to parents directly prior to the beginning of the season.

Training Schedules

• NB- Training begins Monday, September 3rd

EC, K-2 Skills and Control		Goalkeeper Training, ES		
Tuesday	2:15pm-3:15pm	Wednesday	3:30pm-4:15pm	
Thursday	2:15pm-3:15pm			

U9 Boys		U11 Boys		U11 Girls	
Monday	3:15pm-4:15pm	Tuesday	3:15pm-4:15pm	Tuesday	3:15pm-4:15pm
Wednesday	3:15pm-4:15pm	Thursday	3:15pm-4:15pm	Thursday	3:15pm-4:15pm

Cost and Billing Procedures, Registration

Primary Football League

- o Season Cost: \$400kyd per player
- o Billing Procedure: Full payment at beginning of the season

• Skills and Control Program

- Monthly Fee: \$100kyd for one session per week; \$200kyd for two sessions per week.
- o Billing: Families will be billed monthly, September through December.
- NB- Families must inform Coach Peter, Mr. Colin, and Ms. Sylma no later than the 25th of the month if they plan to unenroll from the Skills and Control program for the following month.
- All families will be billed through the CIS billing system. Questions concerning billing can be sent to <u>cis.billing@cis.ky</u> (please copy Mr. Colin and Coach Peter on these emails).
- Families can register for the PFL and Skills and Control Programs alongside the other EC/ES After School Activities.

Sideline Behavior, Parents & Family (PFL)

- It is expected that all CIS parents and family members will behave with the highest levels of integrity and positivity. The job of the parents is always to support their child and his/her teammates.
- If at any point you are concerned for the safety of your child or any child participating in the CIS Primary Football League or Skills and Control Program, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Colin. Our primary concern is the safety and well-being of all CIS students.